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Positively UK Conference 
Positively UK are a London based charity 

providing peer support to individuals living 

with HIV. Each year they run a HIV 

conference and this year it’s being held on 

21st September in London. 
 

The conference will focus on the 

engagement of people living with HIV with 

health and social care structures, and 

support people in developing the skills and 

knowledge to influence change at both local 

and national level. The day will feature a 

number of break-out sessions providing a 

combination of semi-structured debate and 

informative presentations on the issues of 

greatest interest and priority to people living 

with HIV. These will be supported by a range 

of workshops offering opportunities to learn 

about and develop practical skills.  
 

The conference is free to attend but places 

are limited to 150. They have recently 

launched the conference website 

www.positivelyuk.org/conference detailing 

the programme, break-out sessions and skill 

building workshops planned for the day. The 

registration process is now open so if you 

are interested do register online ASAP.  

Please note that we are 
not open for the August 

Bank Holiday 

Summer 
Picnic 
P’mouth 

Sunday 
14th       
July    

Inset     
Day       

Closure  

Wednesday 
14th       

August    

Autumn 
Supper 
So’ton 

Tuesday 
24th       

September 

Volunteer 
Training 

Workshop 

Saturday 
28th      

September 

Volunteer 
Induction 
Training 

Saturday 
12th        

October 

World   
AIDS     
Day  

Sunday    
1st          

December 

This year we are heading to the seaside for our summer social event! We will 

enjoy some delicious food and refreshments whilst having fun and games at a 

picnic area near the beach in Southsea, Portsmouth. If the weather is not on 

our side we’ll move the activities indoors to the new drop-in location.  
 

To book your place and to arrange transportation, please contact a member 

of staff. We look forward to seeing you there! 

Summer Picnic on the Beach! 

Southampton Update 
Positive Action were delighted to be 
awarded the new contract for delivering 
HIV support services in Southampton.  
The contract is for three years which 
gives us all some reassurance for the 
foreseeable future but it is for half of the 
money which the City Council has spent 
on services with PA and Groundswell in 
recent years. In effect this means that PA 
is now contracted to provide 

Welcome Andrea 

We’d like to welcome Andrea Leaf to the Board of Trustees. Andrea has written a few 
words to introduce herself... I currently work for the civil service and my interests have      
always been to support people to manage difficulties and work towards making posi-
tive changes to improve their quality of life. My first experience working with people 
affected by HIV was almost 20 years ago.  I began working as a 'buddy' supporting 
people in Portsmouth and have seen people and services change so much over 
the years. I have extensive experience as a volunteer, recruiting volunteers and also 
fundraising and marketing for local and national charities, including within the field     
of therapeutic services. I qualified as a counsellor 10 years ago and continue to        
practice. I have a strong personal commitment to providing support to people affected 
by HIV, and have continued to demonstrate this through voluntary and paid work in 
the hope to improve equality in access to services. I consider it such a privilege to be 
a trustee with PA and am looking forward to working as part of the PA team.  

half of what we have done in the past plus 
half of what Groundswell were contracted 
to deliver. 
 The Trustees are very aware of the      
impact of any reduction in services and 
are therefore still looking at various ways 
to minimise the effect of any necessary 
changes. Further discussions are happen-
ing this week so we will be in touch again 
soon with more information. 
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We’d like to say a big ‘thank you’ to 

those who have supported us over 

the last few months. 
 

Thank you especially to... 
 

 Tropics, Portsmouth 

 Waitrose, Frimley  

 Farnborough Rotary Club  

 Those who have donated 

recyclable items  

 Individual donors and members 

of PA 

 

 
 

We want to say a big thank you for 

our recently awarded grant, funded by 

Comic Relief in partnership with the 

Community Foundation for Surrey, 

which will help fund the meals 

provided in Aldershot. 

ALDERSHOT 

The emotional wellbeing 

team at mcch will be 

running a series of work-

shops from the Aldershot 

Centre, the first is  ‘How 

to Motivate Yourself’, 

which is being run on 

Wednesday 10th July.  
 

Sometimes life events, or 

even  comments people 

make, can cause you to 

think differently about 

yourself. You can loose 

confidence in who you 

are and what you can 

achieve. This can make 

you feel withdrawn and 

isolated. It can make you 

less able to live a fulfilling 

life. Learn ways to build 

your self confidence,  

increase your self esteem 

and your motivation by        

attending this workshop.   
 

Please speak to Simon for 

more information on this 

and other workshops . 

PORTSMOUTH 
Following a service user’s 

recommendation and 

after much searching we 

have found a venue 

which is ideal for the 

weekly  drop-in. The new 

venue is well suited to our 

needs and we’re settling 

in fast.  The building is 

owned and used by a 

voluntary organisation 

but we have dedicated 

use of it every Tuesday 

from 4-7pm. It  has free 

parking on site and  

feedback from those 

who have attended has 

been very positive. For 

further information or  

directions please make 

contact with Russell. 

 
A massive ‘thank you’ 

and ‘well done’ to Andy 

for raising in excess of 

£600 at the Walk for Life  

in London on 16th June    

Fantastic work Andy! 

Positive Experiences Thanks 

NEWS FROM... 

OPENING 

HOURS 
 

Aldershot 
Mondays  

By appointment  

9.30am - 7pm 

Drop-in 7pm - 10pm 

Tuesdays 

By appointment  

9.30am - 5.30pm 

Wednesdays 

By appointment  

9.30am - 1pm 

Drop-in 1pm - 6pm 

Thursdays 

By appointment 

9.30am - 5.30pm 

Fridays 

Drop-in 10am - 4pm 
 

Portsmouth 
Tuesdays  

(Weekly) 

 Drop-in 4pm - 7pm  

Appointments are 

available at other 

times. 
 

Southampton 
Mondays  

By appointment 

9.30am - 5pm 

Tuesdays  

By appointment 

9.30am - 3pm 

Drop-in 3pm - 9pm 

Wednesdays  

By appointment 

9.30am - 5pm  

Thursdays  

By appointment 

9.30am - 11am 

Drop-in 11am - 4pm 

Fridays  

By appointment  

9.30am - 5pm  

Exploring the concepts of winning and losing in rela-
tion to my HIV, I’ve come to the conclusion that they 
are not the definitive, opposing positions as they are 
regularly portrayed. I can all too easily list what I 
have ‘lost’ to HIV but there have been wins too. I 
believe that I have a greater sense of myself as a 
person; I’ve gained in confidence and compassion 
and aim to make the most of my spare time in terms 
of hobbies and interests. Recently, at my Bourne-
mouth-based running club there was a classic win/
lose scenario when I nominated PA to be our 
‘Charity of the Year’. I stood up and said my bit 
about what PA does, my involvement and commit-
ment to the cause. The other charity being nomi-
nated was a locally based group for partially sighted 
people – the nominator spoke of how monies would 
be put towards supporting sporting activities and 
explained how club members might get involved as 
‘guides’ for sight-impaired runners. I felt our chances 
slipping away – PA’s area of operation wasn’t local, 
there was no sporting connection and, well, let’s face 
it, we’re talking HIV here… The ballot was held – 
papers popped into a box, votes counted and the 
results announced: Positive Action had lost. But, 
know what? It had been close; very close… just one 

vote in it. And in my book – that’s a win.       Peter H 

SOUTHAMPTON 

Congratulations to Matt 

and his wife on the arrival of 

a daughter who was born 

in early May. We hope she 

brings them lots of joy and 

not too many sleepless 

nights! 

 

Now we have had confir-

mation of a new contract 

with Southampton City 

Council we will also have 

continued use of the Cen-

tre as it is provided as a part 

of the contract.  There are 

a number of essential      

repairs which we can now 

undertake but  the Centre 

could also do with a deep 

clean and some decorat-

ing to see us through the 

next three years (or more!). 

If you feel able to help out 

with some  cleaning or  

renovations then please 

speak to a member of the 

team in Southampton.  

Thank you for your support! 



Healthwatch is the new independent 

consumer champion created to 

gather and represent the public’s 

views of health and social care     

services.  
 

Healthwatch plays a key role at local 

and national and level and makes 

sure that the views of the public and 

people who use  services are taken 

into account. This includes PA      

service users. 
 

Positive Action’s voice counts when 

it comes to shaping the future of 

health and social care. People need 

to feel that their local Healthwatch 

belongs to and reflects them and 

their local community.  
 

Healthwatch not only works to influ-

ence the delivery and design of local 

services but also to help people get 

the best out of their local health and 

social care services. 
 

Healthwatch has taken over the 

work previously provided by the    
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  Women’s Group:  
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Southampton  
meetings will be on 

Wednesdays: 
17th July 

21st August 
18th September 

from 10am - 11.30am 
and will be facilitated by 

Groundswell. 
 

Home Care Update 

Following the ‘Positive 
Experiences’ article in the 

Spring Edition of Em-
brace we are currently 
looking further into the 

‘Home Care’ option 
(medication being        

delivered to your home).    
Clinics across Hampshire 
and Surrey have different 
ways of working and it’s 

currently an option in 
some but not all. How-

ever, significant develop-
ment will be happening 
over the next couple of 
months which will mean 
greater availability of this 
service; we shall update 

you in the Autumn edition 
of Embrace. 

  

PA Film Project        

We want to say a big 
‘thank you’ to those who 
were involved in our film 

project, we really appreci-
ate the hard work and 

effort put in by all those 
involved. We are expect-
ing the film to be edited 
by the end of June and 
will then invite all those  
involved to comment   
before it’s finalised.  

We hope it will be a fan-
tastic way to tell people 

about Positive Action and 
the great work we do. 

Local Involvement Networks (LINks) 

so also  reports concerns about the 

quality of health and social care to 

Healthwatch England, which can 

then recommend that the Care   

Quality Commission (QCQ) take     

action. 
 

To contact Healthwatch in Hamp-

shire or Surrey you can drop into any 

Citizens' Advice Bureau or speak     

to our in-house CAB Advisor.               

Alternatively you can phone      

Healthwatch Hampshire on 01962 

440 262  and Healthwatch  Surrey 

on 0303 303 0023. 
 

In Southampton you can pop in to, or 

contact Southampton Voluntary    

Services for more information and in 

Portsmouth you can phone 023 

9397 7079.  
 

Alternatively use the ‘Find your 

Healthwatch’ section on the national 

website - www.healthwatch.co.uk/ 

find-local-healthwatch 

SURE Information 
More Britons than ever are living with 

HIV – but life expectancy after diag-

nosis has never been higher, a recent 

study confirms.  
 

The research, completed in 2011, has 

shown that the life expectancy of UK 

HIV patients had improved by 16 years 

in the past decade. 
 

The finding is based on a study that 

looked at data of over 17,000 adults 

living with HIV who were treated with 

antiretroviral drugs.  By analysing data 

on this population, researchers have 

been able to estimate the consider-

able increase in life expectancy.  
 

Although criticised for not taking     

lifestyle factors in to account the     

resul t s are encouraging and            

emphasise the improvements in treat-

ments over recent years. 
 

More information can be found on 

www.nhs.uk/news. 

CAB Advice Column 

Our first fund raising event this year 

was a stall at the Farnborough Donkey 

Derby in May and we were blessed with 

fine weather. We raised a total of £215 

for PA by selling CDs, DVDs, books and 

children’s soft toys. We would like to 

thank all who donated items and to the 

volunteers who helped on the day. 

 

Andy from Portsmouth took part in the 

‘Walk for Life’ event on 16th June. His 

target was to raise £500 for PA but he 

has already raised in excess of £600 

and hopes this will increase over the 
coming weeks. Well done Andy! 

 

Our next fund raising events will be a 

car boot sale in the Aldershot area and 

an o t h e r  i n  t h e P o r t smo u t h /

Southampton area.  

 

If you have any small items that you 

would like to donate, please contact a 

member of PA staff or your SURE reps. 

See notice boards for further info. 

HIV in the News 



The Trustee/Directors of Positive Action are:  

Chairperson:  Peter Hellawell 

Treasurer:  Matthew Plumridge 

Secretary:  David Pointet 

   Peter Robinson 

   Frances White 

   James Crawford 

   James Austin 

   Steve Thompson  

   Andrea Leaf 

The staff  members are: 

Chief Executive:  Donna Bone 

Services & Development  

Manager:  Brian Bridger 

Support Services Co-ordinators: 

Aldershot & Surrey: Simon Cooke 

Aldershot & Hampshire: Julie Teare 

Portsmouth & Hampshire: Russell Farley 

Southampton:  Matt Williams 

Community Engagement 

Co-ordinator:  Andy Wheeler 

Administrator:  Christina Best  

 

The copy deadline for the next edition is 09/09/13 

Sexual Health Promotion Team in: 

Hampshire: 0300-1239117  

Portsmouth: 02392-680368 

Southampton: 02380-515238 
 

African/BME Support 

Sexual Health Promotion 

Hants, Southampton, Portsmouth 

0300-1239117 

THT Surrey 

01483-263161 

Africa Advocacy Foundation 

020-8698-4473 
 

Useful websites 

www.aidsmap.com 

www.nat.org.uk 

www.tht.org.uk 

www.hivaware.org.uk 

www.myhiv.org.uk 

www.mambo.org.uk 

www.hants.gov.uk 

www.letstalkaboutit.nhs.uk 

www.healthygayhampshire.com 

www.surreycc.gov.uk 

tinyurl.com/surreysexualhealth 

www.southampton.gov.uk 

www.portsmouth.gov.uk 

www.shoutloud.org.uk 

www.sheahampshire.net  
If you have been exposed to HIV, PEP 

(Post Exposure Prophylaxis) is avail-

able through GUM clinics and A&E 

departments but must be taken 

within 72 hours - call or visit          

immediately after exposure. 

Positive Action Client Support Limited  

Registered Charity Number: 1099146 

Registered Company Number: 04610678 

Head Office: PO Box 237, Aldershot, Hampshire, GU11 3XP 

 

Freephone: 0800 980 1990 

Aldershot: 01252-345019   

Southampton: 02380-225511 

Email: info@positiveaction.org.uk 

Web: www.positiveaction.org.uk 

 

HIV Social Worker 

Dawn Scully, Surrey 

01372-832360 
 

Community Clinical Nurse Specialists 

Charlotte Broughton, Surrey 

07789941289 

Ian Akin, Surrey 

07917551901  

Ruth Sim, Surrey 

07825680776 

Liz and Katrina 

Hampshire & Southampton 

02380-900219 

Helen Blackman  

Hampshire & Portsmouth 

02392-680350  

Jane Butt, Portsmouth  

02392-680200 
 

National Helplines 

i-BASE (treatment info) 

020-7407-8488 

NHS Direct 

0845-4647 

Sexual Health Line 

0800-567123 

THT Direct 

0808-802-1221 
 

Sexuality Support 

Ian Cole, Development Worker for 

Gay Men, Surrey, 01932-355533 

Geoff Cook, THT Surrey 

01483-263162 

In addition to ourselves the 

following groups provide    

services and support: 
 

HIV/AIDS Support 

Body Positive Dorset,  

Bournemouth 

01202-297386 

Groundswell, Southampton 

02380-631651 

St Peters House Project, Redhill 

01737-763000 

TVPS, Reading 

0118-9353730 

TVPS, Slough 

01628-603400 

THT South, Woking 

01483-263160 
 

GUM/Sexual Health Clinics  

Chertsey (Blanche Herriot) 

01932-722669 

Earnsdale (Redhill) 

01737-231350 

Frimley Park Hospital 

01276-604105 

Guildford (Buryfields) 

01483-537007 

Leatherhead 

01372-362845 

All Hampshire clinics including 

Portsmouth 

0300-3002016 

Southampton 

0300-1237399 

Other Support Organisations and Helplines 

The Positive Action Trustee Board advise that all articles appearing in this publication represent the individual views of the 

contributors which do not necessarily represent the views of the Board or the organisation. As such, the board does not 
accept responsibility for any loss or consequence arising from any article appearing in this publication however caused. 



 

S U R E 
   

      Service User Representation and Engagement 

 

Workshop Survey 
 

We’d like to run specific workshops and want to gain your opinion. Workshops would 
usually be run from the Centres and last for a couple of hours. They would focus on a 
specific topic and be run by an external professional. Please help us by completing 
the short survey below: 
 

 1. Are one off workshops of interest to you?      YES            NO   

     
2. If YES, please tick the box of the workshop topics that would interest you. 
 

 a.  HIV Treatment - Overview, starting, changing & future developments.        

  
 b.  HIV Transmission - Prevention and criminalisation.  

  
 c.  Nutrition - Healthy eating, budget eating, managing weight & exercise.   

  
 d.  Starting a Family  

  
 e.  Ageing and HIV  

  
 f.   HIV and Co-infection - TB, Hepatitis C etc.  

  
 g.  Disclosing your HIV status to others  

  
 h.  Welfare Reform - Changes to the benefits system.  

  
 i.   Employment & HIV - Your rights, disclosure, insurance, health checks.  

  

3. Please add any other topics that may be of interest to you:  

  
    

    

    

    

 

4. When would be your preferred time to attend a workshop? 

 

 

Any Time  Week Day  Week Day Evening  Weekend Day  
 

5. Please tick which centre you usually access: 

 

 

Aldershot  Portsmouth  Southampton  

 
Completed forms: - Give to your PA Support Services Co-ordinator 
   - Email to: info@positiveaction.org.uk 
   - Mail to:   Positive Action, PO Box 237, Aldershot, Hants GU11 3XP 

 

 
 

 

 
 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR INPUT, YOUR FEEDBACK IS VALUABLE TO US 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 
  
 
 

As you will be aware, last year Positive Action and Groundswell campaigned against the funding 
cuts which were proposed by Southampton City Council. Despite our best efforts the decision to 
reduce the spending on HIV services was made and now only £33,000 per year is available to 
pay for the social care needs of HIV positive people living in the City whilst the remaining 
£121,000 of the Government’s grant is being used to deliver local services further to the many 
other cutbacks being made in the City. 
 

As the Council reduced the HIV budget by half they also needed to review the services which 
could be provided for the reduced amount of money. The Council continue to recognise the value 
of all of the services provided by both charities, including specialist counselling, training, advo-
cacy, peer and individual support, so rather than cutting specific services they have continued to 
commission all services but reduced the amount provided by half under just one contract. 
 

Previously, Positive Action held a contract to provide services from the drop-in centre and also to 
deliver HIV Awareness training to statutory and voluntary sector workers, whilst Groundswell had 
a contract to provide support in the community to individuals and families and led on a project to 
support young people living with HIV. 
 

Positive Action were successful in being awarded the new contract so now have the responsibility 
to provide all of the above services but in far less quantity, please see over for details. 
 

As Groundswell opted not to bid for the new contract and are currently being funded independ-
ently services provided by Groundswell will remain unchanged for the foreseeable future. 
Groundswell will continue to provide support to individuals, to provide transport and support in 
attending health and social care appointments and to be closely involved in the support of young 
people and women. 
 

Feedback to Southampton City Council 

Positive Action and Groundswell are planning to write to the City Council to provide feedback on 
the effect that these changes will have on the lives of people living with HIV in the City. We would 
value your thoughts on this and are eager to represent your views so ask you to please write, or 
speak to, staff at PA or Groundswell. Otherwise please contact Donna  directly on 01252-345019 
or donna@positiveaction.org.uk or leave anonymous feedback in the suggestion box in the bath-
room. Alternatively Donna will be attending drop-in on Tuesday 23rd July and Thursday 1st Au-
gust. 
 

More Information 

If you’d like more information or to receive support from either organisation please contact: 
 

Positive Action  on 01252-345019 or 0800-980 1990,  
info@positiveaction.org.uk, www.positiveaction.org.uk, and/or 

 

Groundswell  on 023-8063 1651, 
 info@groundswelltrust.org, www.groundswelltrust.org 

 

With kind regards, 
Donna Bone       Jan Wallis 

Donna Bone       Jan Wallis 
Chief Executive      Manager 
Positive Action        Groundswell    PTO 
 

This letter is being sent to update you on the HIV support services in  
Southampton following the recent tender process. 



Changes in Service at Positive Action from Monday 2nd September: 

Unfortunately the tender process allowed no time for a ‘notice period’ and PA had only 2.5 weeks 
notice to begin the new contract and to introduce the necessary changes. The Board of Trustees 
were completely uncomfortable about this and have agreed to underwrite the cost of maintaining 
current services until the end of August from the financial reserves to allow some notice of the 
changes to be given. 
 

The process to decide which services would be reduced was really uncomfortable for all con-
cerned not least as the financial constraints of the new contract would also have required us to 
potentially stop providing meals at drop-in and paying any travel expenses to service users but 
again, the Trustees recognise the value of this support and have agreed to underwrite them 
whilst we endeavor to find the necessary funds from elsewhere. 
 

Drop -in  
In line with the reduced budget drop-ins need to be reduced also. Accordingly drop-ins will no 
longer be held on Tuesdays after 27th August. Drop-in support will however continue to be deliv-
ered on a Thursday and will be open to all registered service users of Positive Action. The new, 
extended hours on Thursdays will be 2 – 8.30 pm and will include supper which will usually be 
served at 7pm.  
 

CAB 
CAB will continue to offer appointments on Thursdays to help with benefits, housing, debt and 
similar issues. 
 

Counselling  
Counselling will still be available by prior arrangement during drop-in on Thursdays. 
 

Menôs Group 
A new monthly support group for men who have sex with other men will begin in September. This 
group will be facilitated by a Sexual Health Promotion Specialist from Solent NHS (Dan Stock) 
who has experience in working with men who have sex with men and has a good understanding 
of HIV. Each session will focus on a different theme and also provide time for socialising and 
peer support. The sessions will be held on the fourth Tuesday of the month beginning on Tues-
day 24th September. The first session is due to be held from 3-6pm but we intend to canvas ser-
vice user opinion on the best timings for this group. 
 

Womenôs Group 
Women will continue to meet at Positive Action on the third Wednesday of each month (10 – 
11.30 am) for coffee and cake. This group will continue to be facilitated by Groundswell and will 
be joined by Sunitha Rajeev who works locally with BME communities. 
 

Young People  
Positive Action will now be leading on the service to support families and young people living with 
HIV. They will host some support groups and activities as well as have a regular presence in the 
clinics in Southampton. Groundswell and Katrina Humphreys will continue to be actively involved 
with the young people’s support and will be joined by a Sexual Health Promotion Specialist from 
Solent NHS. 
 

One-to-one Support  
Service users will continue to be able to receive individual support, away from drop-in, and to 
benefit from advocacy at health and social care appointments. 
 

More Information 
If you’d like more information please contact Positive Action  on: 
 

01252-345019 or 0800-980 1990, 
info@positiveaction.org.uk, 
www.positiveaction.org.uk 


